	Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Academic and Student Affairs Committee Meeting
August 19, 2014


	Committee Chair Dr. S. Amjad Hussain was present, as well as Committee members Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole, Ms. Sharon Speyer, and Mr. Gary P. Thieman; Student Trustee Dr. Laura E. Halpin was absent.  University Council Representative Dr.  Karen Hoblet was absent; Community member Ms. Mary Fedderke was present.   Board Chair Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV was also present.  Other attendees included Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Frank Calzonetti, Dr. Cameron Cruickshank, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Dr. Cameron Cruickshank, Dr. Julie Fischer-Kinney, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Dr. William Maltese, Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Mr. David R. Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Dr. Kaye Patten-Wallace, Ms. Joan Stasa, and Mr. Kevin West.  

	ATTENDANCE



	The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m. by Trustee Hussain at the Radisson Hotel in the Mahogany Ballroom Salon A.  
	CALL TO ORDER



	Committee Chair Hussain welcomed Community member Ms. Mary Fedderke to the Committee.   Ms. Fedderke is President of the Toledo Zoo Foundation, as well as their Director of Marketing.

	WELCOME TO NEW MEMBER



	Trustee Hussain requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the May 13, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written. A motion was received by Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Cole, followed by Committee approval.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Faculty Senate was not present to give a report.

	FACULTY SENATE



	Student Government was not present to give a report.

	STUDENT GOVERNMENT



	Mr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration, was invited to present Personnel Action Reports for August 19, 2014.  After Mr. Morlock’s presentation, Committee review and discussion, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward the Personnel Action Reports to the Consent Agenda for approval at the September 15 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Thieman, and approved by the Committee.


	PERSONNEL ACTION REPORTS



	Mr. John Barrett, Interim Provost and Executive VP Academic Affairs, presented Resolution No. 14-08-17:  “Approval of Candidates for Degrees – Fall 2014, Spring 2015, and Summer 2015.”  After presentation of the Resolution, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward it to the Consent Agenda for the September 15 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Thieman and approved by the Committee for forwarding.  

	RESOLUTION 
NO. 14-08-17



	Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Interim President, announced that plans have been underway to bring back to each meeting a faculty member and highlight the great work that they do. Provost John Barrett with Dr. Nagi and Dr. William Messer, Jr., VP of Research, want to provide information about what funding the researchers are getting and what extraordinary things they are doing here at UT.  Dr. Messer reported that the Office of Research and Sponsored Programs have reported that awards received between July 1 and August 11, 2014 totaled $2,721,104.  He displayed a pie chart identifying the sources of funding for this same period, as well as identifying areas of federal funding.  A long list showing where these funds have been awarded was provided to the Committee members, which included project title and principle investigator. An additional list of proposals was provided to the Committee members:  71 proposals from the Main Campus and 43 proposals from the Health Science Campus.  
Dr. William Maltese, Chairman for the Department of Biochemistry and Cancer Biology/Helen and Harold McMaster Endowed Chair in Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, gave a very interesting presentation about the design of new drugs to target cell death pathways in brain cancer.  These new drugs target Glioblastoma, known as the most common brain tumor in adults.  The current standard of care for Glioblastoma is surgery, followed by radiation and chemotherapy with a median survival rate of 1.5 years.  Dr. Maltese provided the Committee with fascinating information about the discovery of a drug that induces a new form of cell death termed “Methuosis.”  Explanation of how this new drug works was explained to the Committee.  Dr. Maltese acknowledged those involved with the creation of this new drug and indicated that testing is still underway.  Funding was received from the National Institutes of Health Grant and the Helen and Harold McMaster Endowment.  

	FACULTY SCHOLARSHIP HIGHLIGHTS


	Dr. Kaye Patten Wallace, Sr. VP Academic Affairs, was invited to provide an update about the student advising model.  She reported that the state funding model is based on student success defined by course completion and graduation.  Effective Fall 2013, all students were admitted through the portal colleges:  YouCollege, Jesup Scott Honors College, College of Adult & Lifelong Learning, and UT Online.  Dr. Patten Wallace reported that every Portal College has dedicated full-time trained Success Coaches for undergraduate students by student type and every Academic College has dedicated full-time Academic Advisors by academic program.   She explained that Success Coaching focuses on transitional years one and two; Academic Advising focuses on years two through four with common goals as student success and graduation.  Student questions were discussed and how Success Coaches and Academic Advisors handle these questions were addressed.   A four minute video was played showing coaches and students discussing the coaching experience.  Dr. Julie Fischer- Kinney, Associate Dean YouCollege, previously from the College of Engineering was brought into the Provost’s Office to assist with the coaching program.  Dr. Patten Wallace displayed testimonials and noted that key performance indicators under the new advising model have shown improvement.    

	STUDENT ADVISING MODEL UPDATE


	Mr. John Barrett presented one applicant for promotion for 2014-2015.  After discussion, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward the recommendation to the Consent Agenda at the September 15 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Thieman and approved by the Committee

	2014-2015 RECOMMENDATION FOR PROMOTION


	Mr. John Barrett also presented one applicant for sabbatical for 2014-2015.  After discussion, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward the recommendation to the Consent Agenda at the September 15 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Speyer and approved by the Committee


	2014-2015 RECOMMENDATION FOR SABBATICAL


	With no further business to discuss, Trustee Hussain adjourned the meeting at  10:30 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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